





September 22, 2008
Mr. Craig Babbidge
Maietta Construction Company

154 Pleasant Hill Road
Scarborough, ME 04074

RE:
Warren Ave. project, MDOT PIN 10544.00, Vance Tow Lot Drainage Improvements 
Dear Mr. Babbidge:
This letter is in response to your request for approval to install a new storm drain manhole for the Vance Tow Lot at 355 Warren Avenue.
It is my understanding that Mr. Vance’s project has not yet been approved by the Planning Board or Planning Division and that the drainage system requirements have not been finalized.  It is possible that the drainage system details on the approved plan may differ from the details shown on the preliminary plans, which you are apparently using now for construction planning purposes.  I also understand that time is of essence regarding a response to your request for approval to install the new drain manhole, because the new storm drain will be constructed past Mr. Vance’s property during the next few days.

By way of this letter, I am granting approval to install the new drain manhole for the Vance Tow lot, subject to the following conditions: (1) the manhole has to conform to appropriate City and State standards and be consistent with other drain manholes on the project, (2) the manhole shall be paid for entirely by your client and shall be built at no cost to the City, (3) you and your client (Mr. Vance) must assume all the risk associated with your decision to build before the Vance Tow Lot project plans are approved by the City Planning Authority, and (4) if the drain manhole constructed pursuant to this letter is not compatible with the approved plans, you and Mr. Vance will have to change, or remove, the manhole and conform to the approved plans, which shall be done at no cost to the City.
Given the risks associated with building before the Vance Tow Lot plans are approved by the City, it may be prudent to delay construction until your client has obtained approval.  







Very truly yours,








PUBLIC SERVICES DEPARTMENT







CITY OF PORTLAND







Michael Farmer, Project Engineer
cc:
John Vance


Jean Fraser
